
 
Holy Cross Council 8509 

Kernersville, NC 
March 15, 2022 Council Meeting 

(In-person Meeting) 
 

Call to Order  
6:30 PM - Brothers we are about to open this council in the first section. 
 
Opening Prayer   
By WGK 
 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag  
Brothers we will now recite the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Approve Minutes of prior Meeting 
Minutes reviewed and motion to approve minutes as written, motion passed. 
 
Chaplains Message 
No Chaplain message. 
 
Grand Knight’s Report   

1. Raffle Ticket sales-sold $400 last Sunday.  Ticket sales again.  Must turn in April 25th. 
2. State Convention May 15th in Greenville, NC.  We need 2 delegates.  The WGK and Br Jean Dion are the 

delegates; Br Carl Darkes will be the alternate. 
3. No Exemplification Ceremony on Saturday, March 12. No candidates. We do have 2 Knights that are 

interested but they are out of town.  One is setup for Monday night, 6:30 for an interview. 
4. We have an Exemplification Team.  In the fall we will do our own ceremony in person, so far, 4 readers. 

I need 1 more usher. 
5. Reading of the new officers will be held later in the meeting. 
6. Still need volunteer for Web Master and Membership Director. 
7. Please bring in your Christmas cards for Br Bob. 
8. Log in your volunteer hours. 
9. Snack sign-up is going well.  Look on-line. 

 
 
Financial Report 
WFS Tony Beline 

1. Shared new budget, collected additional breakfast and raffle tickets.  $765 
2. Taxes are due May 15th. 

 
  



 
Treasurer Report 
No report, WT Jim Valentine absent.  

1. February Activity: Income=$1,339.00, Expense=$720.05  (see addendum) 
2. February Balances: Checking=$12,955.47 Staddon-Cain=$22,486.61 (see addendum) 

 
Other Reports 

 Programs Report WDGK Carl Darkes 
1. Golf Tournament May 21 @ Pine Knolls, report by Br Chuck Tierney:  Golf is coming along really 

well.  Br Jean and I went to visit Park Chevrolet; meeting went very well, very hopeful for a 
positive outcome.  Planning on 90 golfers, we try to have a prize for all golfers, need help for 
additional prizes/contributions.  If every knight could contribute golf balls, restaurant gift cards, 
etc.  Also need help on Tournament day. 

2. Highway Cleanup, report by Br Jean Dion: Date is this Saturday, Dave Thomas has completed ½ 
the stretch.  Need more volunteers, 4 so far. 

3. Lamb: report by Br Jean Dion: We help local schools with special classes for disabled. Kernersville 
Elementary and Sedge Garden received $600.  Piney Grove we gave $725.  Cash Elementary, 
Caleb’s Creek and Walkertown Elementary will receive $1,200 each.  Additionally, Ecolabs will 
donate hand sanitizer, disinfecting wipes and multi-surface cleaner.  WGK and I will hand out the 
checks tomorrow morning. 

4. Money Bee Festival, Report by Br Dennis Machuga: Submitted entrance application, will create a 
volunteer sign-up sheet. 

5. DASH games, report by Br Dennis Machuga: The Columbiettes requested 10 games and the Dash 
agreed to go with only 4 volunteers like last year, we worked up a schedule and it’s posted for 
volunteers.  We have 10 games posted, need 6 people per game, we are still short for some 
games, please consider helping out. 

6. Hockey Tickets: Report by Br Dennis Machuga: Ticket sales went well.  You will need a mask to 
enter the building.  Wear something warm for the game. 

7. Pancake Breakfast, report by Br Carl Darkes:  March profit of $307.86, TYD profit of $1,583.98.  2 
more breakfasts to go April 3rd and May 1st. 

 
 4th Degree-WNAV Dennis Machuga 

1. Kernersville Little Theater on Feb 27 went well. We had 17 folks show-up for the appreciation 
dinner. 

2. Exemplification Ceremony held on Saturday, March 13th at St. Leo: 3 Brothers participated: Br 
Chuck Tierney, Br Don DeSanto, and Br Bill Wysor.  Congratulations! 

 
 Field Agents Report-WFA Ray Eveland 

1. Planning is going on for Financial Information Night at the various councils.  One day set for 
district wide Information Night. 

2. Feedback from visiting with Brothers: I believe many are paying more in taxes than they need to.  
I also believe many don’t vet their mutual funds, who are the companies supporting? Many 
support Planned Parenthood and stem cell research.  The Knights do vet what mutual funds they 
offer. 

 
  



 
 District Deputy-DD Pat O'Doherty 

1. I have not seen any 10874 reports, must be filled out for activities. These must be completed by 
the chairman for the activity.  Go online to request the form, training in online also. 

2. Supreme is re-doing all the electronics stuff.  Will be vast improvement and easier to work with. 
3. Deadlines: 1) March 19th-State Free Throws 2) March 29th-Founders Day 3) April 1st-Delegate 

credentials submitted 4) April 10th-Registration for hotel 5) April 25th-Convention registration. 6) 
April 25th-Send in Ticket sales. 

4. Membership: Council is close to meeting goal for the year, 7 need, Council has 6 so far. 
5. Fraternal Benefit Night here May 19th.  April 20th at Our Lady of Mercy. 
6. Knights have been helping Ukrainians through Polish Brothers. Russians threatening IT cyber-

attacks. Be prepared. 
7. Council close to getting Star Award. Will have State Deputy present at Mass.  

 
Trustee’s Report 

1. No report 
 

 Columbiette’s Report-W Liaison Brother Dennis Muelker 
1. Dash games have volunteers signed up for all 10 games 
2. Reminder for March 31st donation for State Convention ad due. 
3. March 25th, Friday Stations of the Cross 

 
Unfinished Business/Old Business         

 None 
 

New Business 
 Br Bob: I belong to another organization Operation Jersey Cares. We support service members 

overseas. Contact me and we will arrange to send a care package. 
 
Good of the Order 

 Knight of the Month: Br. Jim Valentine  
 Does any member present know of a brother, or an unassisted brother of the Order, sick or in distress? 

 
Lecturer’s Reflection  
Al Livelsberger:  People can be divided into 3 groups; 1st group that make things happen, 2nd group watch 
things happen and 3rd group that wonders what happened.  Don’t hesitate to volunteers. Knights respect all 
individuals and their abilities.  All of us should take time to pray the Rosary for the Ukrainians.  Please stand 
and we will say 1 decade of the Rosary. 
 
Closing Prayer  
Delivered by WGK. 
 
 Adjournment 
WGK: declare meeting Closed. 
 
  



Addendum 

 
 
 



 
 

 


